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EXTENSIONS OF REMARKS 
HONORING MS. DIANE LAWSON 

HON. BRIAN HIGGINS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. HIGGINS. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to pay tribute to the years of service given to 
the people of Chautauqua County by Ms. 
Diane Lawson. Ms. Lawson served her con-
stituency faithfully and justly during her tenure 
as the Ripley Town Assessor. 

Public service is a difficult and fulfilling ca-
reer. Any person with a dream may enter but 
only a few are able to reach the end. Ms. 
Lawson served her term with her head held 
high and a smile on her face the entire way. 
I have no doubt that her kind demeanor left a 
lasting impression on the people of Chau-
tauqua County. 

We are truly blessed to have such strong in-
dividuals with a desire to make this county the 
wonderful place that we all know it can be. 
Ms. Lawson is one of those people and that 
is why Madam Speaker I rise in tribute to her 
today. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO MICHAEL KELLER 

HON. EDOLPHUS TOWNS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. TOWNS. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
in recognition of Michael Keller and his tre-
mendous impact on the community. 

Mr. Keller has been an important part of the 
Brooklyn community in many ways. Through 
his participation at the YMCA, Mr. Keller has 
strengthened our community and reminded us 
of the importance of investing in our youth. Mr. 
Keller has been a part of the YMCA since 
1977 when he volunteered in a youth swim 
program. Since then, his roles have included 
Day Camp Director, Program Director, Mem-
bership Director and for the last 14 years, Ex-
ecutive Director of the East Orange (NJ) 
YMCA, Flatbush YMCA and later the Long Is-
land City YMCA. 

When he isn’t spending time at the Y, Mike 
volunteers his time in other youth related pro-
grams and activities. He is a coach in the 
Gioia YMCA baseball and basketball leagues, 
and has served as an Assistant Scoutmaster 
for his local Boy Scout Troop. Additionally, 
Mike is currently a member of the 
Queensborough Rotary Club and has served 
as president of a number of Rotary and 
Kiwanis Clubs as well as other community or-
ganizations. Mike is a native of the Bronx and 
has a BA in English from Brooklyn College. 
He resides in Harlem with his wife, four chil-
dren and grandson. 

Madam Speaker, I urge my colleagues to 
join me in recognizing Michael Keller. 

HONORING NELSON SMOTHERMAN 
ON A LIFETIME OF SERVICE 

HON. BART GORDON 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. GORDON of Tennessee. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today to honor Nelson 
Smotherman, who is retiring after 60 years as 
a sports statistician in middle Tennessee. 

Nelson began keeping statistics for sports 
broadcasts in 1950. His first broadcast was for 
a Murfreesboro Central football game for 
WGNS radio. This March, Nelson worked his 
4,000th game. 

He has been called a legend and a walking 
encyclopedia, whose remarkable mind for 
sports statistics and 60 years of experience in 
the field have made him a pillar of our State’s 
athletic programs. 

Nelson’s institutional memory has been an 
invaluable asset for the athletes of middle 
Tennessee. In his time in the booth, Nelson 
witnessed the integration of high school sports 
teams. He saw women’s basketball shift from 
a 6-on-6 half-court game to 5-on-5 full-court 
play. He had a chance to work with some 50 
different broadcasters. He maintains basket-
ball records that go back to when the game 
was new, and has kept stats at State tour-
naments in four different sports. Nelson has 
been inducted into the Hall of Fame of the 
Tennessee Secondary School Athletic Asso-
ciation and has a softball field named in his 
honor in Murfreesboro. 

Nelson’s impact on the lives of young peo-
ple in our community reaches well beyond the 
broadcast booth. He has served as Sunday 
School Secretary at the First Presbyterian 
Church in Murfreesboro for more than 50 
years, and he continues to help coach the 
Oakland High School girls’ softball team. 

Nelson, your involvement in middle Ten-
nessee sports will be missed, but I wish you 
all the best. I hope you enjoy a long and 
happy retirement. 

f 

HONORING BRYAN JOHN KUNZE 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. GRAVES. Madam Speaker, I proudly 
pause to recognize Bryan John Kunze of Fay-
ette, Missouri, who is retiring this year after 
serving 24 years as Police Chief; the longest 
service in the history of the city of Fayette. 

Mr. Kunze is a lifelong resident of Fayette, 
Missouri, graduating from Fayette High School 
in 1976. He went on to graduate from the Uni-
versity of Missouri Law Enforcement Training 
Institute and the FBI Law Enforcement Execu-

tive Development Course. He has completed 
more than 3,000 hours of law enforcement 
training throughout his prestigious career. 

Mr. Kunze has also vigorously served his 
community by going above and beyond his re-
sponsibilities as a deputy and as Police Chief. 
He has been an active volunteer fireman for 
the Fayette and Howard County rural fire de-
partment for more than 32 years; four of which 
he served as Fire Chief. Mr. Kunze was instru-
mental in spearheading the 911 Committee 
which established the emergency procedure 
for his county. In addition, he was also ap-
pointed to the 911 board several times. Fur-
thermore, he has maintained active service 
and memberships in the Missouri Police 
Chiefs Association, the Missouri Federation of 
Police Chiefs, the International Association of 
Police Chiefs, and the Mid-Missouri Major 
Case Squad. He also serves the community 
as a deacon in his home church and current 
President of the Fayette City Cemetery. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly ask you to join 
me in honoring Bryan John Kunze, who not 
only fulfilled his duties of service and leader-
ship to his county and surrounding commu-
nities, but also set the bar for deputies and 
police chiefs across the nation. It is my privi-
lege to represent such a deserving individual 
in the United States Congress. 

f 

HONORING MRS. MARY FOLEY 
REILLY 

HON. FRANK PALLONE, JR. 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. PALLONE. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Mrs. Mary Foley Reilly of Spring 
Lake, New Jersey. Mrs. Reilly will be honored 
as the 2010 Citizen of the Year by the Greater 
Spring Lake Chamber of Commerce at a cele-
bration on Thursday, April 29, 2010. Her re-
ception of this prestigious honor is well-de-
served in light of her contributions to the retail 
business community in Spring Lake and the 
greater Monmouth County area. 

Mrs. Reilly owns and operates The Irish 
Centre, a destination store at the Jersey 
Shore that has specialized in the sales of Irish 
merchandise for the past thirty years. The Irish 
Centre, now located at two separate locations 
in the Irish-dominated town of Spring Lake, is 
known for dealing in high end, ‘‘heirloom qual-
ity’’ merchandise. As an active entrepreneur, 
Mrs. Reilly hand selects much of the merchan-
dise in her store, and specializes in hand-
made, authentic Irish products. Her achieve-
ment as a successful businesswoman brings 
great pride and joy to Spring Lake Township 
and the State of New Jersey. 

Mrs. Reilly has also made great strides in 
bringing our Irish-American citizens closer to 
their ancestral homeland. Over the years The 
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Irish Centre has sponsored concerts, lecture 
series, fine art shows, and readings run by the 
finest Irish talent. Furthermore, Mrs. Reilly has 
continuously supported and publicized numer-
ous parades, festivals, and fundraisers in pro-
motion of Irish heritage. Her attempts to re-
main connected with her ancestral homeland 
helps to preserve the Irish heritage in our cul-
turally diverse state and nation. 

Madam Speaker, I sincerely hope that my 
colleagues will join me in congratulating Mrs. 
Reilly for her reception of the 2010 Citizen of 
the Year recognition, and also for her leader-
ship and service to the Irish-American commu-
nity. 

f 

HONORING SHARON K. BARKER 

HON. PATRICK J. MURPHY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. PATRICK J. MURPHY of Pennsylvania. 
Madam Speaker, I rise today to honor Sharon 
K. Barker and her unending commitment to 
our community. 

Sharon Barker has been serving Bucks 
County for over 30 years and has been a 
leader in our community, fighting for those 
who need our help the most. Through her 
leadership and her volunteer involvement, she 
has made fundamental contributions to the 
lives of women in Bucks County. It’s fitting that 
she will receive the Bucks County Women’s 
History Month Award. 

Sharon is an inspiration to anyone who 
knows her, and continually finds ways to im-
prove the community around her. She is a role 
model and a mentor. Her hard work and dedi-
cation are a testament to the great State of 
Pennsylvania, and I am proud to say she calls 
the 8th District home. 

Currently, Sharon Barker is Senior Vice 
President of the United Way of Bucks County, 
and still she finds time to bring together others 
interested in serving their community. She has 
even established a community service organi-
zation of knitters and crocheters who make 
and donate crafts to other nonprofit organiza-
tions. She has worked tirelessly for these 
causes, and deserves recognition for her sig-
nificant accomplishments, which improve the 
lives of those around her. 

Madam Speaker, I am proud to recognize 
and to honor Sharon K. Barker for her incred-
ible service to our community, and am ex-
tremely honored to serve as her Congress-
man. 

f 

HONORING THE LIFE OF JOSEPH 
F. SLAVIN 

HON. BILL PASCRELL, JR. 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. PASCRELL. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
pay tribute to the life of Mr. Joseph Slavin, a 
beloved husband, father, and grandfather, and 
dedicated worker in the field of health care. 
Joseph was known for standing up for public 

health and for the consumer in the community 
in his effort to carry out and interpret good 
policies. Those who knew him can attest that 
Joseph was one of those unique men who 
was able to accomplish much, while maintain-
ing perfect integrity and concern for others. 

Mr. Slavin was born and raised in Trenton, 
NJ as the son of Edward and Anna M. Slavin. 
As an academic he graduated at Trenton 
Catholic High School, earned an under-
graduate degree at Villanova University, a 
master’s degree in public administration from 
Rutgers University and was a graduate of Har-
vard University’s Healthcare Leadership Pro-
gram. 

Joseph’s work began as an administrator for 
the late Trenton mayor, Arthur Holland, before 
embarking on a career in health care as an 
administrator at Donnelly Memorial Hospital. 
He also worked in the New Jersey Department 
of Health, served as executive director of the 
Regional Health Planning Council in Newark, 
NJ, and was the vice president of planning 
and regulatory affairs at the New Jersey Hos-
pital Association. 

Joseph was the initial executive director of 
the Catholic Healthcare Partnership of New 
Jersey and also served as director of planning 
for St. Lawrence Rehabilitation Center. 
Throughout his career he always carried out 
professional matters with a fair and intelligent 
hand. 

Joseph Slavin passed away at age 75 on 
February 11, 2010. He is survived by his lov-
ing wife of 51 years, Katherine C. Slavin; four 
sons and three daughters-in-law: Kevin and 
Wendy Slavin, of Hackettstown, NJ; Tim 
Slavin and Ami Leaming of Dover, DE; Al 
Slavin and Catherine Johnson, of Clarks Sum-
mit, PA, and Peter Slavin of Port Orange, FL. 
Survivors also include 11 grandchildren, one 
great grandchild and 18 nieces and nephews. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that you join our col-
leagues, Joseph’s family and friends, and me, 
in recognizing a great man, Joseph Slavin. 

f 

HONORING JEFFREY W. 
MEISENHEIMER 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. GRAVES. Madam Speaker, I proudly 
pause to recognize the outstanding achieve-
ment of Jeffrey W. Meisenheimer of Lee’s 
Summit, Missouri. Jeffrey is the assistant prin-
cipal of Lee’s Summit High School in Lee’s 
Summit, Missouri, and has been nominated by 
the National Association of Secondary School 
Principals (NASSP) as a finalist for the 2010 
NASSP/Vicro National Assistant Principal of 
the Year. This prestigious nomination recog-
nizes Jeffrey’s ability to excel in the ever-de-
manding role of assistant principal in all as-
pects of education. 

Madam Speaker, Jeffrey is a major contrib-
uting factor to the collaborating leadership 
success at Lee’s Summit High School by pro-
moting participation and teamwork through 
high-functioning teams. Jeffrey’s goal is to im-
prove the educational environment for his stu-
dents through nurturing positive relationships 

and creating individual plans for academically 
struggling students. Jeffrey is a true asset to 
Lee’s Summit School District with his commit-
ment to students, relationship building and 
long-range goals for students, teachers, and 
Lee’s Summit High School. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that you join me in 
applauding Jeffrey W. Meisenheimer’s out-
standing professionalism and commitment to 
educating the American youth. I join with Jef-
frey’s colleagues, family, friends, and students 
in congratulating Jeffrey on his outstanding 
achievement, and wish him good luck in his 
future endeavors. 

f 

IN HONOR OF OCEAN COUNTY 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 47TH 
ANNUAL GALA AWARD WINNERS 

HON. JOHN H. ADLER 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Mr. ADLER of New Jersey. Madam Speak-
er, I rise today to recognize and congratulate 
this year’s Ocean County Chamber of Com-
merce honorees, Mr. and Mrs. Stephan and 
Judi Leone and The J. Phillip Citta Regional 
Cancer Center at Community Medical Center. 

Mr. and Mrs. Leone have rightfully earned 
this year’s ‘‘Distinguished Citizens of the Year’’ 
award. Mr. Stephan Leone co-founded the 
Toms River law firm Carluccio, Leone, Dimon, 
Doyle, and Sacks and was recently included in 
New Jersey Magazine’s list of Super Lawyers. 
He serves as a member of the Ocean County 
College Board of trustees, is Director of the 
Toms River Business Improvement District, 
and has served on the Nature Conservancy of 
New Jersey. Mrs. Judith Leone serves as the 
vice Chair of the New Jersey State Council on 
the Arts, and serves as a trustee for several 
organizations including the Garden State Phil-
harmonic, Ocean’s Harbor House Foundation, 
and the Shelter, Inc. She has earned several 
awards for her work with various community 
organizations, and was named Ocean County 
College’s Humanitarian of the Year along with 
her husband. 

Earning the honor of this year’s ‘‘Organiza-
tion of the Year’’ award is The J. Phillip Citta 
Regional Cancer Center at Community Med-
ical Center. As the leading provider of cancer 
services in the region, they have provided the 
people of Ocean County with high quality care 
and innovative programs in all areas of cancer 
prevention, detection, and treatment. 

The honorees will be recognized at the 
Ocean County Chamber of Commerce’s 47th 
annual gala on April 29, 2010 in Lakewood, 
NJ. In recognition of their outstanding con-
tributions and service to the community, I urge 
my colleagues to join me in congratulating Mr. 
and Mrs. Leone and the J. Phillip Citta Re-
gional Cancer Center at Community Medical 
Center. 
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